THE SOONER TUNER

Official newsletter of the <u>Oklahoma Chapter 731</u>
<u>Piano Technicians Guild</u>

July 2013 Supplement



Oklahoma Chapter Secretary Bob Scheer, RPT

Meeting held on June 20, 2013 and was held at the Bruce Piano showroom in Edmond.

It began at 8:56AM with a prayer by President David Bonham.

Those present were; David and Barbara Bonham, Keith McGavern, Brad Broomfield, Bob Scheer, Jordan Bruce, Norman Cantrell and Keith Morgan.

A vote was taken for new Chapter officers, and it was decided that the current officers will serve another year

Norman Cantrell reported on the upcoming convention, and we wished him luck on his run for president. He also spoke about continuing education possibilities for all members and advanced training for instructors.

It was decided that there will be no July meeting due to the National Convention in Chicago.

Bob Scheer gave a technical on wood repair and refinishing. Jordan Bruce gave a tour of his new facility and a presentation on the new line of Hailun pianos.



Oklahoma Chapter Vice President & Treasurer Gary Bruce, RPT Next Meeting Thursday August 20th 8:30am

Location and technical not yet determined

Treasurer's Report for July

As of June 28, 2013 we have \$3,496.56 in our bank account. No activity in the account other than the addition of \$ 0.40 cents of interest earned.

Congratulations to Michael Broomfield on becoming a bona fide member of the Oklahoma Chapter. Welcome aboard, Brad.



Oklahoma Chapter Officers June 2013 – May 2014

President – David Bonham, RPT Vice President – Gary Bruce, RPT Secretary – Bob Scheer, RPT Treasurer – Gary Bruce, RPT Newsletter Editor – Keith McGayern, RPT

ptg.org ~ my.ptg.org ~ okptg.org

DISCLAIMER

"All expressions of opinion and all statements of supposed facts are published on the authority of the editor as listed and are not to be regarded as expressing the views of this chapter or the Piano Technicians Guild unless statements or opinions have been adopted by the Chapter or the Guild."